
MOSSYROCK OPEN BUDGET WORKSHOP MEETING

November 12th, 2020
I     Call to Order   5:30
The council meeting was called to order at approximately 5:30 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II   Roll Call – 5:30
Present were Treasurer Angeleetta Hartmann, Council Members: Jeff Bellino, Bea Minnear, Teresa Quinlan and Mayor Sasser. Shannon Marron was excused.
III.
Budget Review - 5:31
Mr. Sasser said this is the final draft of the budget. Mrs. Minnear pointed out that the adopted date was wrong, and Mrs. Hartmann said she would correct that.
The only thing that Mr. Sasser said about the budget is that we should have some better numbers by the end of the year as to what our revenues will be. Mrs. Hartmann said that the numbers presented do not have the monies received from the COVID 19 grants, $25,000 and $9,650 which will be added into the revenue and she said we will also receive a reimbursement from the Dept of Commerce. She said that when she increases the revenues, she will match it in the outgoing expenses. She said she will have to adjust some of the funds because we will be really close in the General Fund account. She feels she can keep it within the budget with those additional funds. The overall bottom-line number will not have to be adjusted except for the revenues that need to be added. Mr. Sasser said we will have to adjust the bottom-line because we did not have the added revenue before so this will adjust the bottom-line. 
The budget for 2021, Mr. Sasser said, it is a document that is our best guess going with what we have and his gut feel and what the governor will be doing on Monday or Tuesday will drastically affect our revenue source once again. It is just a document to get us there.

Mrs. Hartmann said that this document explains where our funds come from and how we get our funds and also gives you the hierarchy of the council positions and a chart that breaks down what we do. Mr. Sasser said it is a lot more fluid that what we have had in years past, a lot more information. Mrs. Hartmann said this report is what we should have been doing but have not been doing till she started nosing around again. She said that every year they will get a similar type of report, but the numbers will be updated accordingly.

She said that the report breaks down each account going forward for the next five years. She has tried to project but with what is going on now, she only used one percent increases except for those areas where we know what the percentage increase will be. Discussion followed.
Mrs. Minnear asked if we could have meetings with zoom and both Mr. Sasser and Mrs. Hartmann said that we could if we have to. Mrs. Hartmann said that is what all this equipment was purchased for. Mr. Bellino said that as long as there are 10 or under people present we can still have meetings like what we are doing. Mr. Quilan asked how the public would get involved in the meetings, Mrs. Hartmann said we would advertise it and those wanting to participate would just jump on the zoom meeting.

Mrs. Quinlan asked if it was just the first couple of pages that we were concerned about. Mrs. Hartmann said it was page 9 and 10, which is the ordinance we will be adopting tonight, Ordinance 487. This is the 2021 budget with estimated revenues and expenditures that she has come up with as closely as she could. Mr. Sasser said that there is one thing that could be thrown out there, he has talked to some of the other mayors and they may not be doing their yearly increase on their water and sewer. They might reduce that with everything going on. This is something we could think about and if we think there is a need for it. Mr. Bellino said he was thinking the same thing if what happens in the next few weeks with more restrictions possibly coming. Mr. Sasser said this was the 5% increase built into our ordinance and we can always change that and make it 3% or something like that to help the citizens out a little bit. Some discussion followed. Mrs. Hartmann commented that we could adjust payroll, not with the union but hers and Ms. Hannon's pay could be frozen. Next year will be the union negotiations.

Mrs. Hartmann also commented that we will not be receiving any late fees till the end of the year and probably beyond and that is $12,000 a year we lose. Mrs. Minnear commented that we still can not do shut offs and Mrs. Hartmann confirmed.

Mrs. Minnear had a question on page 33 the salary schedule, she asked about the certified operator's pay and his hours per month. She asked if this was Damon (Mr. Stevens) and Mrs. Hartmann said yes and his time is split between the sewer and water and she also commented that Mr. Stevens works more than his 60 hours. Mr. Bellino commented that Mr. Stevens is a wealth of knowledge, losing him would be a very big mistake. Mrs. Quinlan asked if he was only working for us and the comment was no, and it was explained who else he works for.
Mr. Buddy Rose also suggested that we look at our one percent levy tax, banking it instead of applying for the increase which would help residents as well. Mrs. Hartmann then explained about the levy increase and that for this year it is only $681.64 and if we don't want to take that and bank it we can. Discussion followed.

Mr. Sasser also asked Mrs. Hartmann if the attorney's fees had been adjusted upwards and Mrs. Hartmann confirmed that it had.

Mrs. Hartmann was explaining about the reduction in funds we will be receiving from the state when Mrs. Quinlan commented on what was our prisoner beds contract this year and Mrs. Hartmann said no that it will be going to an as needed payment instead of guessing how many bed days we will need. This will work out a lot better for the city in the long run.
Mrs. Hartmann said our insurance from AWC did decrease so that went down by about 2%. And then she commented that the law enforcement contract was not increased and they are allowing us to pay monthly instead of quarterly which will help stabilized our funds.

Mrs. Hartmann asked if there were any more questions on the budget.

Mrs. Quinlan said that the only thing that looked funny to her was on page three or page four. She said the numbers look all over from 2019 to 2020 to 2021. Mr. Sasser said that in 2019 we were still cleaning things up. Mrs. Hartmann also explained that that was when we discovered that the BARS codes on the water and sewer were wrong and had to be corrected. This was all corrected when the rate study was started. Discussion followed.

Mrs. Minnear asked if this format can be used year after year and Mrs. Hartmann said yes.

Mrs. Quinlan motioned to accept Ordinance 487; Mr. Bellino seconded. Mr. Sasser said we will take this to council for approval.

Mrs. Sasser adjourned the meeting at 5:54 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Angeleetta Hartmann
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